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Hovember 27, 1959

Re: Federal lLease
M/L of Section 6-19S-31E
Culwin Field
Eddy County, New Mexico

Mr. Olen F. Featherstone
200 West First
Roswell, New Mexico

Dear Sir: / - 3

This has reference to the Nb/ 1-B wg}f on your captioned lease.

We trust - this well proves to\be'ﬁ/comercial producer. TIf o
pipe Tine connsction is not immediately available to handle

this production, we would appreciate very much the opportunity
to assist you in arranging a market for your oil by truck. We
are presently purchasing and transporting erude oil in this ]
area and wdu’_ld’.be most happy to serve you in any manner possible.

. Thank you fora.nv consideration you may extend to us in this

matter.

Yours very truly,

CACTUS PETROLEUM, INC.

Don _Mo - l"artin

Brooks .
Mr. V. L. Allen BEFORE THE
UIL CONS LV IGH . COMMISCION
SANTA Fg, KEW MEXICO e
EAHIBIT No »

NSE__S T/ 5

P. 0. BOX 9o 63 MIDLAND, TEXAS TELEPHONE MU 22X 2-9781
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wHWESlU?”
INC. OIL WELL SERVICING

s

J. “fimmie’’ MOLLIS, President Fually Insured
PHONE EX 6-3681
BOX 11186 HOBBS HIGHWAY
LOVINGTON, N. M.
March 7, 1960
AIR MAIL | Z

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: Mr, A.L. Porter, Jr.
Secretary-Director

Dear Sir: - =

I am writing you in regard to conversation
with Mr, Ramey of your Hobbs Office, regarding the =«-
sale of oil from our CEM Federal_ number one well, o
located NW/L of NE/4 Sbétion 24U-T19S~- R31 , Zddy, County,
New Mexico.

Ye have contacted Sinclair Crude 0il Company,
the only purchaser in this field, and they refused to
purchase this oil., Yet, tney are purch351ng oil from
Sun 0il Company from wells in Section 20, just two
locations from our well, and who has started a well
just 330 ft. from our north line, which will be a direct
offset to our well.

I regret that I have to bother you with uiis,
but it seems that we are being discriminated against by
the selective purchase of just one companies o0il from a
common field, as all these wells sre producing from the
same sand.

Hoping that yonr may be able to help us ort in
this matter,and that I will hear from you soon, I remain

Yours sincerely,

 SOUTHWESTERM, INC,

T.J. Hollis
President
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. 0. BOX 871

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

March 21, 1860

Cactus Petroleum, Inc.
Box 18388 ‘
uston 17, Texas

‘tmtm: M. T. D.m

uammntmtomuhtzhnmomtmt::
novrniag are her=by directed purchase from
»m.wumt.wym,mwm. ‘
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/  p.O.BOX 12385 HOUSTON 17, TEXAS TELEPHONE MIssion 4.5151
V! B Si

March 11, 1960

Re: Casge No. 1918 - Set for
hearing March 16, 1960, for
Cactus Petroleum, Inc., and McWood
Corporation to show cause why they
should not purchase certain Culwin-
~ Pool Production.

Oil Conservation Commission

P. 0. Box 871

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.
‘Secretary-Director

~

CGentlemen:

If this company is required to purchase Culwin Pool production from

the wells described in the Commissionis order in the above-menticned
case, it will work bardship on this company in view of existing marketing
conditions; however, we weould like to make it clear that if the Commission
ahall see fit to issue an order requiring such purchases, this company

will comply with the Commission's order.

Please congider this letter an appearance in the above-mentioned case
since we do not contemplate having 2 representative:present when the
case is called.. ' o
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§ A, L DOCKET: REGULAR HEARTNG MARCH 16, 1960

0il Conservation Commission 9 a.m., Mabry Hall  State Capitol, Santa Fe, N.M,

1
: , NO, M-60 : : {
|
! Allowable: (1) Consideration of the oil allowable for April, 1960. i
(2) Consideration of the allowable production of gas for
April 1960 from six prorated pools in Lea County, New
, Mexico; also consideration of the allowable production . ; '
' ' , A of gas from seven prorated pools in San Juan, Rio '
‘ ‘ S Arriba and Sandoval Counties, New Mexico.

CASE 1917: Appiication‘of Amerada Petroleum Corporation for permission : I - j
‘ to commingle the production from two separate pools. ?
b ’ Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks permission to

g _ . commingle the Monument-McKee Gas Pool cundensate and Monument
: Pool 0il production from all wells located on the Amerada
State B-869 lease consisting of the SW/4 of Section 36, Townﬁ
ship 19 South, Range 36 East, Lea County, New Mexice. .
Applicant proposes to separately meter only ‘the Monument-.
McKee Gas Pool condensate, and to gauge the commxngled

production in common tankaga.

In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation ]
Commission on its own motion to require Cactus Petroleum,

Incorporated and McWood Corporation to appear and show cuass.

why they should not be required to purchase the Culwin Pool

production from the following-described wells in Eddy County,-

New Mexico:

" CASE_1918:

Hale and Hale Federal Well No. 1, Unit G, Section 1,
Townsh1p 19° South Range 30 East,

‘Hale and Hale Federal Well No. 2, Unit B, Section 1,
Township 19 South, Range 30 East,

b

- CASE 1919: Application of Rice Engineering & Operating, Inc., for

- adoption of a Form 120-A to be used in reporting salt water - v
disposal operatxons. Applicant, in~“the above-styled cause,

"seeks an amendment of Rules 1119, 704, and 1103 to adopt BN
a Form 120-A to be used by operators of salt water disposal
wells in reporting szlt water disposal operations.

i
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Docket No. B-6U

New Mexico nowmz .clature case calling fér an

e creation of a new pool and the extension of
es, Eddy, Lea, and Roosevelt Counties,

Southeastern
order for th
existing pools in Cnav

New Mexico.

CASE 1920:

pool designated as the Buttom Mesa<San

Create 3 new
and described as:

Andres Pool,

" TOWNSHIP 7 SoUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM.

Section 20! NE/4

(a)

1lison~Pennsy1vanian Pool to includé:

(b) Extend the A

TOWNSHIP 8 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM

Section 35% sw/a

Section 36: E/2 SW/4

SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
SW/4 »

TOWNSHIP 9
Section 14!

end the Arrowhead Pool to include:

5o SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST,
NW/4 NW/4

(e¢) Ext
NMPM

TOWNSHIP
Section 17’

d the Atoka—Pennsylvanian’Gas Pool to includé:

RANGE 26 EAST, NMPM

(d) Exten

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH,
Section 27T: N/2

(e) Extehdkthe Bagley—?ennsyIVanian Pool to include:
NGE 33 EAST, NMPM

TOWNSHIP 11 SOUTH, RA
Section 33: NE/4
Section 34: NW/& -

Extend”thé'miinebryVOilrool to include:

SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPW
N/2 - -
NE/4

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM

Section 26: NE/a SE/a

S
TOWNSHIP 21
"Section 29:
Section 30:
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Docket No, 8-60

(g) Extend the Bronco-Mississipian Pool to include!

POWNSHIP 15 50U7H, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
Section 11: Lois 1 & 2 and W/2 NE/4

(h) Extend the Brown Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 10 SOQUTH, KANGE 26 EAST, NMPM
Section 22: SW/4 SE/4

(i) Extend the Culwin-Queen Pool to include:

; - TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM
ko Section 6: SW/4

(j) Extend the Dollarhide-Queen Pool to includs:

TOWNSHIP 24 SOUTH, RANGE 38 FAST, NMPM
Section 19: NW/4

‘(k) "Extend the Drinkard Pbol to include:

TGWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST, NMPM
‘Section 28: NW/4 SW/4a

(1) Extend the Empire-Abo Pool in Eddy County, to include:

'TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM
Section 36: SW/a

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM

Section 31: S/2

Section 32: §/2 ' ’
TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST. NMPM

Section 4: NW/4 ‘

Section 5: N/2 -

Section 6: NE/4 and SW/

2
3

(m) Exv.ii the Eimont Gas Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST NMPY
Section 8: E/Z2 5%/4 and SE/2
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Dockei o, 8-40

(n) Extend the Justis-McKee Pool to include:

; ‘ - TOWNSHIP 25 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST, NMPM
Section 19: - NW/4

/ : (o) Extend the East Millman-Queen-Grayburg Pool to include:

B - ' TOWNSHIP 19 50UTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM
; Section 15: - NE/4

(p) Extend the East Millman-Seven Rivers Pool to inc¢lude:

gv‘ ; ’l ; - TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM
s : : Section 21: NE/4 _
& ‘ _ : ' Section 22: NW/4

{q) Extend the South Paddock Pool to inéi?he:

~

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST, NMPM
Section 31: - SE/4

i
v
-
B8
P
i
bt

(r) Extend the South Vacuum-Devonian Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
Section 22: SE/4

CASE 19215 Northwestern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for an_
: order for the extension of existing pools in San Juan,
and’Rio Arfiba Countieés, New MeéXico. '

(a) Extend the Aztec-Pictured Cliffs Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM
Section 33: SVW/4 '

"Extend the Pine Lake-Pictured Cliffs Pool to include:

o~
| »2
o’

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 2 WEST, NMPM
Section 29: W/2 & SE/4
Section 32: E/2 & Nw/a

(c) Exténd”the South Blanco-Pictured Cliffs Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 3 WEST, NMPM
Section 18: S/2 (partial)
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Docket No.

8-60

_Mesaverde Pool to include:

() Extend the Blanco
TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH RANGE 6 WEST NMPM
Section 3¢ E/2
include:

eshoe Gallup 0il Pool to

(e) gxtend the Hors
RTH RANGE 16 WEST, NMPM

TOWNSHIP 31 NO '

Section 273 SW/4 NW/4 »

gection 34&: NE/4 Nw/a,N/2 NE/A & sg/a NE/4
1 to jnclude:

d the Verde-Gallup 0il Poo
ST, NMPM

TOWNSHIP_31 NORTH , RANGE 14 WEST,
NW/4 & NW/4 NE/4

Section 28 '
gection 30 NE/4 SW/4

) ‘Exten

tter:concerning purchasep prorationing by
1 Purchasing Company 1in all oi} pools from
ces in Lea, Chaves and Eddy Counties,

In the m8
indiana O#
which jt purcha
New Mexico.

PRI




OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
. ; F. O. BOX 871

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

Marcn 25, 1960

Nr. Oliver Seth
Box 838

},‘ (.  Saata Yo, Now MNexico
Dear 8ir: o
Vo enclose herewith one copy of Order R-1638 in

Cage 1918 issued by the Oil Conmservatioan Commission
o8 mwrch 24, 1080, '

Yory truly yours,
Lo ; A. L, PORTER, Jr.
3 an Sscretary-Directer
1 ~ - Mclesure
i,
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
: P. O, BOX 871 ‘

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

March 25, 1960

Gactus Fetreloun Incorporated
+ O. Bon 634
Nidiand, Texion

Attention: Mr. Sam ¥. Veir
Gontlienen;
Wo enclose herewith oD copy of Order R-1¢33 in Cage

1918, beerd in Santa Fe on Merch 16, 1860. This order
VAS issued by the Csamission on March 34, 1960.

Very truly yours,

A. L. FORTIR, .

lmret!.r::ﬁ‘.:‘s:‘.:;
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OlIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 871
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
Maribh 25, 1960
Mr. Jack Campbell
Box Tée
Roswell, New Mexice
Dear Sir: 2
Vo enclose herewith ome copy of Order R-1635 in
Came 1918 issued by this Commission on March 24,
19€0, ‘ o | .
Vory truly yours
A, L, PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director
ir/
Mo losure
/




BEFORE THE OflL COMSERVAVION COMMISSION
- OF THE STATE OF NIW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THR HEARING
~CALLEN 2% THR OXIL COMNSERVATION

COMMIBSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF COMBIDERING)

CASE No, 1918
Order No. R~1638

- Ay RLICATION OF THE OIL CONSERVATION
CLOMMISSION ON ITB OWN MOTION 20 REQUIRE

CACTUS PETROLEUM,

INC., ANMD MeWOOD

CORPORATION TO APPEAR AND SHOW CAUSE
WHY THEY SHOULD NOT BE REQUIRED ¥O

. FURCHASE THE OIL FRODUCTION FROM CERRTAIN
WELIA ¥ THE CULWIN BOOL, EDDY COUNTY,
'WEW MEXICO.

-

mlmﬁwm amm:«x. Bddy Counky, ¥ew Kamioo,

|
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OBDER OF THE COMMISSION

Mmmaﬁuhw&uuﬁoem;.n.oﬂ

,,mch 18. 1960, at Santa Fe, New Msxico, before the 04l

cmm Commission of ¥New Mexioo, hersinafter refexxsd
u a8 she "Commission."

BOW, on this 24th day of March, 1960, the Comsission,

‘lmhiﬂm Mnumt&mmesm

and the exhibits received at said heaving, and
mﬂ-.l}.ym!.nd in the promises,

¥INDS s

(1} That due I potics having besn givea a8 3

nm. mWMhuJWMMG!Mcmqu

nbjcct matter therwof,

(2) That &== opaxatoxs newly

ators Hf the fol

mmmw-‘nmonmm-ucuxh
%Wm“t
Olam ¥. Peatherstons Fedaral " u.nn.x.
g&tn, u-uac.mumn, Range

' Bale and Hale Fedsral Weil No. 1, Umit G,
m&mx.mnmnmmnnt

mmmmunn. 2, Umit B,
Seckion 1, Townshipy 19 Sowth, Range 30 Sast

{3) That the evidenes pricssniad sstahlishes 4has ok the

mmmummmumamm

. T Y LV S Sy
B PR 51 i
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CABE No. 1918

pool. These are Cactus Petroleum, Incoxporated, and MoWood
Corpoxation respectively.

(4) That thae evidence presented estaplishes that Cactus
Petroleum, Incorporated, which nominatss for the purchase of
oil in the said Culwin Pool, has the primary obligation to
purchase the productiuvi G the above-desgribed walla.

(5) That pursuant to the regquirements of Seation &63-3- 18,
MMBA, 1933 Comp., Cactus Petroleum, Incorporated, should be
. required to purchase the legal oil tendered to it whiah is
. prodused from the above-Qescribed wells in the Culwin Pool,

XX I8 THRREPORE ORDERED t

. That effeqtive fmmedistely, Cactus Petroleum, Incorporated,
‘a common prehaser of oil im the Qulwin Pool, Bddy County, Mew

- Mexico, be and the same is hereby ordered to purchase the legal
041 tendered to it which is produesed from tha said Culwin Pool

' from the following~-described wells:

Olsn F. Feathexstons Faderal "B" Well No. 1,
gm&t D. Section 6, Township 19 South, Rangse
1 mast

Hale and Hale Federal Weil ¥o. i, tait G,
section 1, Township 19 Sovth, Rangs 30 East

Eaie sad Hale Pederal Well No. 2, Umit B,
Sestion 1, Township 19 South, Rangs 30 East.

| : DOME at Santa Ve, New Memiago, on the day and year haxein-
4 abov- desigmated.

i
l Nvwlar Nn . R-1638
, Culwin Pool and one prospective comson purchaser of oil in said

¥ R S IE SN RO i . N
A L L i BN R

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL COMSRRVATION COMMISSION

&W
W

.
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DRAFT

OEPtesr

March 22

e BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
: OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO
; | IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING , |
: CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION ~
: 'COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
: THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:
: :
: CASE No.__1918
é order No. R- /6 3
; - APPLICATION OF THE OII, CONSERVATION | C
: - COMMISSION ON ITS OWN MOTTON Ty REQUIRE —~
: CACTUS PETROLEUM, INC,., AND McWOOD -~
: CORPORATYON TO APPEAR AND SHOW CAUSE
WHY THEY SHOULD NOT BE REQUIRED TO

PURCHASE THE OIL PRODUCTION FROM CERTAIN

WELLS IN THE CULWIN POOL, EDDY COUNTY,
‘/Aiﬂlir“/g 'NEW MEXICO. 1

e V

! PPN R o 00 N Y T A

% ;
ORDER OF THE COMMISSION ‘
'BY THE COMMISSION: | !
This cause came on for hearing at $ o'clock a.m. on o
March 16 . 1960, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the Oil Conserva-: |
. tion Commission of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the :
: ' “"Commission." S
g , , 277 J o o
. : NOW, on this . day of? A2-%4,-1560, the COumission, :
o ‘a quorum being present, having cdnsidered the testimony presented @
n ‘and the exhibits received at said hearing, and being fully advised .
.in the premises, , i
g g ‘ {1) . That Aua. mﬂﬂ 10 notica having: been aiven és recruired )
4 1 by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause ‘and the Sub~
s : ject matter thereof , :
‘ qr" » ’ FT— L L s S S ——

N e
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CASE No. 1918

;.-..,\xfﬁ" I Y~
o order-No. R

e s o -

- (2) That theo-ceperators of the following-described newly

| | completed wells in the Culwi? Pool, Eddy Countf? ﬁé;“MEQiéo;ﬂh
have been unable to sell th%xproduction from said wells upon
proper tender:

; ? Olen F. Feathérstone Federal "B" Well No. 1,

Unit D, Section 6, Township 19 South, Range
31 East

Hale and Hale PFederal Well No. 1, Unit G
Section 1, Township 19 South, Range 30 E

Hale and Hale Federal Well No. 2, Unit B,
Section 1, Township 19 South, Range 30 East

(3) That the evidence presented establishes that at the

i present time there is one common purchaser of oil in the said
i‘Culwin Pool and one prospective common purchaser of oil in sald
2 f pool. These are Cactus Petroleum, ;ncorporatéd, and McWood

j Corporation respectively,. .

£ ? (4) That the evidence presented establishes that Cactus

5 Petroleum, Incorporated, which nominates for the purchase of

i
i W
% oi;Atheusaid Culwin Pool, has the primary obligation to ]

purchase the production from the above-described wells.

TR T T S
s

(5) That pursuant to the requirements of Section 65-3-15,

i NMSA, 1953 Comp., Cactus Pi?foleum, Incorporated, should be E
i . e ,

| required to purchase th%?%il tendered to it which is produced |
i =

from the above~described wells in the Culwin Pool. %
IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED: : ]

l i . M ¥t e KA @
! i ThatACactus Petrole:k, Incorporated, a common purchaser of
5 it

! oil in the Culwin Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, be and the

same is hereby ordered to purchase the legal oil tendared o it

which is produced from the said Culwin Pool from the following-

Olen F. Featherstone Federal "B" Well No. 1, ,
Unit D, Section 6, Township 19 South, Range
31 Rast '

4
i
H
i
é
ff?‘m E described wellss

'Hale and Hale Federal Well No. 1, Umit G, .
Section 1, Township 19 South, Range 30 Bast P

Hale and Hale Federal Well No. 2, Unit B,
Am§§gt;9§ulgngmn§hipﬁlQWSQMth,wnggggmggﬂsaS%‘

DONE, at Santa Fe, New MexiCO ———-m————mm

A o ok




BEFORE MR
OIL CONSERVATION CCMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
March 16,1960

- IN THE MATTER OF:

)
)
Ta the matter of the hearing called by )
the 0il Conservation Commission on its )
own motion to require Cactus Petroleun, )
Tacorporated, and McWood Corporation to )
appear and show cause why they should not )
be required to purchase the Culwin Pool )
Production from the following-described ) ,
Wells in Eddy County, New Mexico: ) Case 1918

%

)

)

)

)

)

)

)

!
" PHONE CH 3.6691

]
Inc.

)

i‘ A

-
s S
S

Hale and Hale Federal Well No. 1, Unit G,
Sec¢tion 1, Township 19 South, Range 30
East.

i

e s
g o,

o« s

Hale and Hale PFederal Well No. 2, Unit B,
Section 1, Township 19 South, Range 30
East.

-

’

PR

i,

—.——-.__._.__....———-__._-——_-_._.——._..._._—-._

PRI N S B

-~

Honorable John Burroughs
Mr. A. L. Porter
Mr. Murray Morgan

% L7

Y-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE;

' . TN

| ST

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

Mr.'Porter: The meeting will come to order. The Com-

|

VT

DEARNLE

e M e e
ALBUQUER{ UE, NEW MEXICO

mission will consider Case 1918,

Mr. Payne: '"Case 1918. 1In the matter of the hearing

called’by the 0il Conservation Commission on its own motion to re+¢

quire Cactus Petroleum, Incorporated, and McWood Corporation to

appear and show cause why they should not be‘requifeq to purchase

theﬂCulwianool production from the following-deacribéd wells in
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DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PHONE CH 3-6691

PAGE 2

Eddy County, New Mexlco:

Halé and Hale Federal Well No. 1, Unit G, Section 1,
Township 19 South, Range 30 East.

Hale and Hale Federal Well No. 2, Unit B, Section 1,
Township 19 South, Range 30 East."

MR. PORTER: I would like to call for appearances in

case 2t this tinme.

=
e
6]

MR. CAMPBELL: If the Commission please, I am Jack M.
Campbell, Campbell and Russell, Roswell, New Mexico. I would 1ikd
to enter an appearance on vehalf of Elwyn_and Mabel Hale, Harvey
Yates, owners and operators of the two wells referred to on the
docket there.and Olen F. Featherstone, éwner of a lease and a ;el]
in the same area.

MR. SETH: Mr. Jack Curry and Oliver Seth for McWood
Corporation.

MR. PAYNE: Cactus Petroleum,’Mr. Commiséioner, hés
notified us by letter that they were not going to appear per;onal-
ly and they entered an appearance by way of letter.

MR. PORTER: Cactus?

MR. PAYNE: Yes, sir.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Campbell,vdo you'deSire~to present tesf

J

mbhykin this case?

MR. CAMPBELL: If the Commission please, even though the

rrincipal purchaser in this area does not internd to present testi:

mony apparently, we feel that we should present to the(Commission

i~
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it ‘ PAGE 3

the circumstances in which we {ind ourselves in connection with
the sale of oil in this area. For that purpose I have two wit-
nesses to be sworn, lir, Sweeney and Mr. Vates.

- : . MR, PORTER: Yill wyou havé tre uwltnesses stand, plcasc?

(Witnesses sworn,)

MR. CAMPBELL: HMr. Sveeney, will you take that chair at

|
PHONE CH 3-6651

the end of the table, please?
MR. PORTER: Mr. Payne, before Mr. Camphell begins the

examination of the witness 1% might be well for you %c read tne

t

N i

letter which will show the position they will take in the case.

H

MR. PAYNE: All right. Cactus' letter states as

follows: "Re: Case .No. 1918 - Set for hearing March 16, 1960,

o

for Cactus Petroleum, Inc., and McWood Corporation to show cause

why they should not purchase certain Culwin-Pvol Production.

01l Conservation Commission, P.0. Eox 871, Santa Fe, New Mexico.

“w
e e s A TR

Attention: Mr. A.L. Porter, Jr., Sécretéry-Director. Gentlemen:

If this company is required to purchase Culwin Pool production
from the wells described in the Commission's order in the ahove-

ment ioned case, it will work habdship on this compény in view of

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQU iRQUE, NEW MEXICO

existing marketing conditionsp hoWever, we would like to make it
cléaf that if the Commission shall see fit to issue an order re-
quiring such purchases, this company will comply with the Commis-

sion's order. Please consider this letter an appearance in the

~above-mentioned cause since we do not contemplate haVing a

g i SRR AT a2 B A e e b AR R T
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represcntative present when the case is called. Yours very itruly|
T, D. Jenkins, Vice President."
MR. PORTER: Mr. Campbell, you may‘proceed.

H. M. SWEENEY

called as a witness, having been previously duly sworn, testified
as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, CAMPBELL:

Q

v

Will you stape your name, please?
A H.M. Sweeney.

Q Where ddyyou live, Mr., Sweeney?

A Roswell,

Q Are you connected with the Olen F. Featherstone organii

zation?
A I'm General Manager for Olen F.'Featherstone.

Q In that capacity you are acquainted with the well which
has been drilled by Olen F, Featherstone in the Culwig area?
A I am. - 2
@ I refer you %o what has been identifi‘ed as Exhibit No. ]W
iA-Case No. 1918 and ask you to state what thaf ié; please.
A That's the plat oi’v;kthe Culwin Field and surrounding -
area that was prepared at my direction, showing the completed

wells, the wells without a market, the drilling wells.

Q Where 1s the Olen F. Featherstone well located?
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wesh Hortowest of Heolbicn 6, 19, 21

T

When was ghat well completed Lo total depth, Mr. Sﬁeene\?

prilling was completed on Japuary < 19€0.

1ave O the Commission {the circumetaﬂces

ré ©o the marketing of oil from_that well?

UponﬁcOmpletion of the well we started swabbing pack OV

¢ 13608 parrels for

itnat ¢ nad originally pur-

rY tnhat tO cactus.

1 from cactus and started awabbing and ab the

jke 100 barrels & day &

full, we had ko shut down antil we found 2

{ was about"the middle of January- we

put we Gid PU¥ temporary storage

nd & marke for 1it,

nd have now recovered all our joad oil and have

was 1t necessary for you to obtain additional storag

ad o1l from

ense in order VO recover your lo

We had zo, of course, pay transportation from tWO 250~

jase and we are paying a -daily

ut on’ the

y storage.
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i —Q Do you have another locatigg*gh.that particular lease

for other wells, HMr. Sweeney?

A Yes, sir, one location South of the 1-B, we have a

location with two direct offsets.

Q Why have you delayed the drilling of that well?

A Well, it would be foolish to drill another well on the

PHONE CH 3.6691

lease where we have one well where We can't sell the oil,

Q Now, Mr. Sweeney, T an soling Lo‘refer you to what has
been identified as Exhibit No. 2, of which there is only one ori-
ginal here, and ask you to state what that is ang read 1t to the
Commission, please.

A The letter is from Cactus Petroleum, Incorporated dated
November 27, 1959, captioﬁ "Federal Lease, NW/4 of Section
6-198-31E, Culwin Field, Eddy County, New Mexico." It's_addressed
to Olen F. ﬁeatherstone. "Dear Sir: This haé reference to the

No. 1-B well on your captioned lease. We trust this well proves

Y-MEIER REFORTING SERVICE, Ine.

to be a commercial producer. If a pipe line connection is not

F-r

immediatel; available to handle thig PYoQuUcLivi, we would appre-

clate very much the opportunity to assistc you in arranging a markét

il

T Wt o

DEARNLE

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MIXICO

for your oil by truck. We are presently purchasing andftransportn

ing crude o1l in this area and would be most happy to serve you in

ig\' ~ any manner possible. Thank you for consideration you may ex-

L: tend to us in this matter. Yours Qéry truly, CACTUS PETROLEUM, mc."

“i" : ‘ » MR, PAYNE: Would you read that part over again, Mr..

S A CaTa e T « . . e - M

e F, S - N X T RS R e -»:«% 7= AL
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Sueeney, where 1t appavently stated they purchase and transported |-
A “We are presently purchasing and transporting crude oil
in this area -~-"

MR, PAYNE: Thank you.

Q

v

Mr. Sveeney, on the basis of that letter, will you state
Wwhen and who you contacted with regard to the sale of the o0il fron
this particular well?

A Cactus notified us just about the middle of January that
they would be unsble to take the oil since all the oil they took
was under contract to Sinclair, all the oil in this érea was under
contract to Sinclair and Sinclair notified them that they would
not make any more connections or take any oil from any new con-
nections of Cactus in this particulaf area;

I've asked them about the ratable take in the field if they
didn't have a market for our oil why shouldn't we share in the entire
area and phéy stated that they couldn't déliver any oil to Sinclair
;egardless of ratable take without it being on thelr contract with
‘Sineclair. Dub tliey notirfled us that they were wor?king 5n it and
hopéd t» find a market for our oil and I have talked about this tg
Mr., Allen at Artesia, iheir local transporter, and thelr crude oiq
fepresentatiVe at Midland, Mr. Charles Lucas. |

To date we stlll have no market and after waiting two orﬁfhfee

weeks for them to take care of the situation, we ther contacted

- MeWood Corporation, who said they would be glad to have the oil 1f

N gl S T
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( Texaco would take 1t. They were delivering all their oll %o

. e
5 ! Texaco. apparently '"fexaco VWouldn't tale 11 vecause we've heard
*ffgt nothing wmore from McWood Corporation, MeWood is taking the oil

,k” y from the Texaco lease which offsets vs, i

Ay © !

§$m g Q To your knowledge, 1s that the only well from which ?

;5; g McWood 1is presently purchasing oil?‘ - . g

:: A~ So far as I know. . i

k‘: Q So far as you know, 1is Cactus purchasing oil from all the ‘!

. ot \ - -

other wells shown in solid black on Exhibit No. 1? |

A So far as I know, yes.\

Q Do you knovof your own knowledge where that oil is

R ST A U

being taken?
A No, Just, I have been told roughly tiet it goes -- I
haven't actually seen the tanks to which it is delivered. I have

gseen 1t delivered. I understand it's being delivered %o Sinclairis

gl e

tanks in the Sugerette area about four miles from this lease.

Q Now, referring again to Exhibit No. 1, can you point out

to the Commission where you belileve: the néarest pPilpeline connectign

is to these wells in the Culwiln area?

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALSUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

A The'three wells in Section 4 on this map, shown by the
solid circles, those in the Northeast Quarter are Carper wells and
the one 1in the*Souﬁheast is Cherry Brothers' well, which are°cpn—
nected to Texas-New Mexlico Pipeline. |

MR, CAMPBELL: I believe that's all the questions I have.'f
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‘ T CROSS EXAMINATION
A
3 BY MR. PCRTER:
o . « | , _

s Q Mr. Sweeney, do yu know whether or not these wells are
i = considered to be In the Culwin or Sugerette Pool, the three you
o : referred 02
s U
b g A I believe they are undesignated as yet. They probably
1; will be in Sugerette, but I really don't know.

Q And there are a couple of drilling wells between that aqd

1 "

i .

¢

[

L

' s 3
TARE

what you referred to as the Culwin area?
A Yes, sir,
MR, PORTER: Anyone have a question of this witness?
MR. PAYNE: I have a question of Mr. Campbell.
MR. fORTER: Anyone have a question of Mr. Sweéeney?
Mﬁ. CAMPBELL: I would like to ask Mr.. Sweeney oune more
question in regard to what the Commissioner has asked him.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, CAMPBELL:

Q Are these wells that you referred to as being in the

Sugerette area in Section 4 producing from the same area as the

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

wells that you identified here as being in the Culwin area?

A They are producing from the Queen, which i{s the same

formation.

LA

MR, SETH: May I ask him a question?

MR. PORTER: Okay.

RECROSS EXAMINATION

SO T < e =

S T L L T L L e vagen

“"-?i:’:({;«w,',;,(;mpa.,».*-ﬂ:pw:%—a ik ;,»aq.; Y !‘iiW' .
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| LY MR, SKOH:
‘ 0) You btestified, I bvelieve, that McWood was buying from
!
' this Texas offset?
' 5 A Yes, sir,
: 3
z Q How 4o ycu know that they are?
? z
‘s S £ A I talked to Mr. Ferin, McFerin at Midland. He told me
S ,-
- they were. r
ol = ?
B &Q Q Do you know if they hae taken any oll from there or not9 f
C N
- t & A I haven't seen them take it. |
§" « Q You don't know whether they are purchasing? ’ |
X‘b‘"‘ RS MR, SETH: That's all. . : ’
'».1,:,._1 = BY MR. PORTER: - |
o e :: Q would you care to risk an opinion 2= to whether you thigk ’ “?
;Lj Eﬂ the two areas may connect later by drilling, may be the same : : _§
i r} : :E common reservoir? ;
£ o= P~ , - » |
E o = A You have three different zones in the Queen there, Mr. '“%
SNy . N I
EK" : gé 3 Porter, that produce in this area, and I doubt very seriously if “
[ S = .
iy E
— itj ;g ; you'll have blanket production in any one zone connecting the two
S Nz . , :
P u areas. I think 1it's quite likely that there will be Queen producH -
v g L
e g tion of some sori in this interval between the two. . .
3 2 _ ,
’ .As you know, the Queen varies greatly 1in proosity andcan
change very fast and there will be some kind of production in thexde
in the Queen'almost arywhere in the area between those two, but

" e (o w— A S T e T R e T Al i S e e

o
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whether ity comaercial produotion, I don't know,

n, 1 a )

MR, PORTER: Anyone else have a question of the Wwitness?

BY MR. PAYNE:

Q Mr., Sweeney, in Jour opinion does the lack or g market

-impeded further development in this area?

PHONE CH 3.659;

A It's keeping us from drilling a Second well on thig
lease Which 1s orfeset, Well, I would say two Sides,the three sidels
one with our own well, |

MR. PAYNE: Thank you, |
MR.nPORTER: Any further questions? lThe Witness may be
eXcused and you may ask your question of Mr, Campbell:
(Vitness excused. )

MR. PAYNE: Mr. Camptell, the Featherstone Well was not

Y-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ggyﬁ /“advertised, but I woulq like to ask you this, ir it's established
g{; at this heariﬁg that McWood and Cactus Petroleum are ¢ommon pur-
?éﬁ chasers in thig Povl or Tield, would it Seem tonyou that an order
L
E‘“T Eg I could be entered requiring the purchase from the Featherstone well,
§ - §§ 8 | based upon the establishment of Cactus or McWood as the conmon
. bk ]
éi. E S purchaser in this area? ‘
gi: ‘ = g MR, CAMPBEﬁL; Well, it would appear to me, I haven'g
[ 1
i ; g -read the bublished notice, it would appea? to me that the notice
z ‘

éeffaiﬁly'is broad enough to authorize the Commission to ehter an

order with regard to all wells in the pool. >Certainly,that'é whaft]

1owe would 1ike o have done with regard to the Feathefstone well

v . T - .

Ay
8}
?/; ’

: S
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| —— S
’\M if the Commission enters such an order, whether it is technicaliy
stated in tihe call or not, Ir somebody wants to question that,
L , L
. they can, but we would cervainly request the Commission to enter
. T - it in any crder they would enter with regard to ratable take from
- g this pool.
o ¥ ‘ - '
b e MR. PAYNE: 1In other Wwords, once it'sg estatlished who
5 o
b , . , . . .
gﬁ - the common purchaser is and who has the primary obligation to take

the o0il, furtherp heafings would be a waste of time?

MR, CAMPBELL: That would be oﬁr position, because addi 4
tionalydrilling, you would then have to have a hearing on each well,
I think once there's a basic finding, there is a comnon pburchaser,

it srems to me that would Ccover the future wells ang any present

vells not having bresently any market. ‘ .

MR. PAYNE: Thank you.

HARVEY YATES

called as & witness, having been-previously“duly sworn, testified

as foilows:

'EY-MEIER REPORTING SER VICE, Ine.

Rhaibs CEEENNRIRBISFRID e

= DIRECT EXAMINATION
S8 ;g ? | BY MR. CAMPEELL:
O . .
i s Q Would you state your name, please?
.. \IJ g A Harvey Yates.
e < Where do you live, Mrp. Yates?

Q
A Artesia, New Mexico.
Q

Are you the_operator and do you hav an interest in the
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PAGE 13
Hale Federal Wells Ho. 1 and Qwin t;éwaglwiﬁ area?
A Yes, sir,
Q Will you plecase refer, Mr., Yates, to whal has been

idéhtified as Exhibit No. 1 and state for the record wnere the
Hale Wells are situated?

A Hale No. 1 well is situateq 1 the Southwest Quarter of
the Northeash Quarter of Section 1 in Township 19, 30, I mean
19 South, 30 East, and No. 2 is in the Northwest Quarter of the
Northeast Quarter of the same section, township and range.

f‘ - Will you state when those wells were completed, please?

A No. 2 was completed first, December 24, 1959. Nec. 1 was
completed Janﬁary 6, 1960.

Q -~ Have you sold any oil from those wells, Mr. Yatés?

A 600 barrels, roughly, was.transported before we vere
notified that Cactus could take no more oil.

MR, CAMPBELL: Mark this, please.

(Marked for identification
Exhibit No. 3.)

Q I hand you what has been identified as Exhibit No. 2
and ask you to state what this is, pléase.

A That's a letter to me referring to a purchase of oil in
tﬁis, out of these two wells, signed by Mr. Lucas of the Cactuy,
saying ‘that it would be necesséry to furnish abstract, title

opinion %o get division orders to pay off on 1t.




Yo  PAGE 14
. s} Is that a copy of the original leticer whieh you returneg
: - to them accepted?
R : A Yes, sir.
T 5 Q Did you furnish them with title information?
e g A Yes, sir.
: z
S f Q And received a division order?
- S
Doy ~
. A Yes, sir.
% - S Q@  Bnd ycu said, T believe, that about 600 barrels of oil
; S Eﬂ: was transported and then’ what occurred?
o 2 A We were not.ified that they could take no more oil. ;
im0 |
ﬁ “’ - E Q Who notified you?
e % A Mr. Verel Allen, who is their transporter, and also I
. Eh %} understand a representative at Artesta.
. < Q Did he tell you the reason they were unable to take
- = | )
ot = additional 0il?
- E A Yes, sir.
{ v S Q What did he tell you in that regard?
ool '
%"“ E 9 A He said that they could take no more oil because their
'.n Co s ‘ ; 1
. 3 ,_2 ‘ ;3 : ~contract was with the Sinclair Crude Oil. Purchasing Company and
S QE -
: ‘h'; 8 that -Sinclair would ftake no mcre oll 1in the aresa.
oo W [-4
= : | e
KPR g § Q Did you have any further contact with any representativq:s
; B 3
S I <
g of Cactus in that regard, or Sinclair?
“E A I had contact, upon Mr. Allen's recommendation I called
( *u the Sinclair Crude 0Oil Purchas'ing man in Tulsa, Mr. Gaf'dner,_

Ry i o B T i et et M%‘
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o wells which are marketing their oil, are they not?

and he told me that thney didn't want to purchase any more oil in
the area.

Q Did you maike any further effort tc sell the oil to any
other purchaser?

A Yes, sir.,

Q What d4id you do?

A I called McWood Corporation.

Q Who did you talk to, do you know?

A McPherson, I believe his name, in Midland, and he said
thgt ne would be glad to take the oil provided Texas Company woulé
purchase 1¢t. L

8] D a 3'01:* hear anything further from McWood people in
that regard?

A After the original call he called me backand said that
he had hoped that they would .‘take it, but that he would know the ;
next day, and if they would he would call me; but appak:\c-ently..y he
did.n"t,’a’t least he didn't call.

Q Hoﬁ long haV’é these wells been ready to produce for the
market and been shut down?

A ~ ~ The No.“2 well has an allowable set up_rb'zy the 0il Con-
servation Commission as of January 1lst, 1960; the No. 1 well went
on proration January 16, 1960.

Q Both of these wells are directly offset by producing

O S A AL et oAb L e st st s e L L N
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A Yes, sir.
Q You desire, 1f fhe Commission enters an order requiring
the purchase of o0il from your wells, Lo seek back allowable for tH

period for which these wells have been shut down?

A Yes, sir.
MR. CAMPBELL: 1 velieve thatt's all.
MR, PORTER: Anyone else have a question of Mr. Yates?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, PAYNE:

Q Are these top allowable wells, Mr. Yates?

=S

Yes, sir.

Q Sé that they could make up --
A . We feel that fthey could. . However, they weren't operated
long éhoﬁgh'to really find out, but we produced approximateiy a
thousand barrels of o0ll cver and above the load oil. Indications
were they they would make about a hundred barrels a day apiece.

Q As I understand your testimony, Cactus doesn't actually
transport the nil that they purchaée from this area. They have a
Mr, Allen that trucks it for them, 1s that cofrect?

A That's my understanding. I know that he truckslit. I

don't know what their arrangement is, but he acts as their rep-

We called him and have in the past.

resentative. We sell Cactus

in other places.

Q Mr. Yates, do you have any plans to drill additional

o,
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B - — I = ~
@ wells in this. areay
A There are wore leases there That provably we would. I
o not sure. We aren't encouraged at the present time.
: E Q You are not going to drill them unless you have a marked?

A That's right.
MR. PAYNE: Thank you.
MR. PORTER: Any further questions of the witness?

You may be excused.

PHONE CH 3.6691

(Witness excused.)
MR. PORTER: Does that conclﬁée your testimony?
MR. CAMPBELL: I would like to offer Ex.hibit l,2”and 3
into evidence. _ ‘. .
MR. PORTER: Without objection they Will be admitted
into the recoré. Mr. Seth, do you plan to offer any testimony?

MR. SETH: Yes, we have one witness.

4

o .
CIIESS BWOorn, )

frrs
.\'H..L

-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

R, L. McPHERSON

called as-a witness, having been previously duly sworn, testified

as follows:

DEARNLEY

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, SETH:

Q Would you state your name, please, and your position?

A R. L. McPherson, Crude 0il Répresentative for McWood

Corporation.




PAGE 13
. G How 185& nave you bécn in that capaclty?
. A Approximately three years.
L
- ] Are you generally lamlliar with thoe crude o1l purchasing
e 3 in this part of New Mexico?
?“:‘ g A Yes, sir.
\v : S § Q Are you familiayr with the location of %the Culwin Pool?
AV | 1
. A Yes, sir, I an. : N : \
. i! g Q Does McWood have any facilifties in this general avea of ‘
P
\ g New Mexico?
- =
bl . Z; A Yes, sif*, we do.
E Q What would you describe those for the Cbmmission?
% A We have some storage facilities in the Sugerette Field, '
% ? About how far distant is that from the Culwin Pooal? &
o A T{!'s approximately four miles,
§ : Q Do you buy from a numer of producers in the Sugerette
E ‘area to TSupply yourSugerette fé'cilitieg there? g -
:E A Yes, sir, approxirﬁately five.
E 8 Q ‘Do you transport any oil by pipeline, does McWo}od ‘Cor-
;S‘ g poration transport any oll 'by‘piﬁeline in this area?
S ; A Not in''this area, no, sir.
§ Q Has McWood pur'chased and r'ece'.iv_ed any oil from the
: Culwin Pool?
A ﬁo, sir, not to my knowledge.
Q mdyou make kso’me/ tentative arrangements with Texacoc
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looking toward purchasc of Utheilr oll in the Culwin Pool?

A Yes, sir, we did.

Q Have you ever reccived any of that oil?

A No, sir. |

Q Never purchase any, is that right?

A No, sir.

Q Did Mr. Yates céhtact you about nossible purchase of hig -

o1l from the Hale wells?

A Yes, sir, he did.

Q Were you able to find any market for that oil?

A Nct at present.

Q Who is the principal purcﬁaser in the Culwin Pool at
the present time?

A Well, sir, as I understand it, Cactus Petroleum is.

MR. SETH: I think that's all the direct we have, if thdg

Commission please.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. PORTER:

Q Mr. McPherson, you say you haven't bought any 0il. in thg
Culwin: srea up-to-date?
A That's correct.

Does that include load oil, new pnoduction”or whatever?

2
A That's right. | e
Q

Is it your plan to buy cil from the Texaco well?
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- A Yes, sir, we nlan o whaen tney advisce us that they're
0 ready to have some production moved.,
Q Is that well a fairly rccently completed well?
NS = A Yes, sir, it is. 1 would say, I'm not for’ sure, out I
hd
H -
H N 'a N
- z think within the last six weeks.
oo z MR, PORTER: Mr., Payne.
\-! N ;
! BY MR, PAYNE: _ .

Q Mr. McPherson, did McWood Corporation nominate for the

T

(
RVICE, Inc.

Culwin Fool for the month of April, 19602

-
L
!

FE om0 i

g A Perhaps we’did, Mr. Payne, I'm not for sure.

: MR. PAYNE: In thils regard I would like to ak the Com-
?E mission o take administrative not;Lce of the nominations Which ap

f\‘ pear in the Comimission file that McWood Corporation d4id nominate ’
3 i for the month of April fromthe Culwin Pool in the amount of 30

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SE

,_} barrels a day. Cactus Petroleun Co‘rporatio”n ‘nomi‘na’ced in the
:\T"g amount of 20 barrels per day in the Culwin Pool. |
) ;H Q (By Mr. Payne) Mr. McPherson, does the MéWood Corpor-
{I— i ation have a Corpor'a’cién Commission permit as a common carrier? )
LMM T ;: S A That, Mr. Payne, is out of my department. I'm not
L ! ,, ;“‘: ; gqualified to answer that question. | |
| 5 E‘M g Q Do you regard yourself as a common purchaser of oil
8 = : rather than transporter?
TN
‘.f A I would say so, yes, sir,
Q o :}ou- have a contract executed with lexaco to purchase
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- the oll from the T:xas Company wWell offsetting the Feathersionc

ff well or are the arrangements Just tentative?

N

y 4 A T pelieve we vwould say the arrangements arce btentative.
- z MR, PAYNE: Thank you.
N 2 _

- z MR. PORTER: I, Campbell.

o %

- z BY MR, CAMPRELL:
. Q What are the arrangements, gentative or otherwise?
= A Well, sir, we have made arrangements with Texaco to .

purchase thelr production when and if they are ready to have some

move.

Q Wwhat is the mechanics by which you acquire the oil for

the Texaco Company and redeliver it to the Texas Company, Mr.

McPherson?

A Well, as far as I'm concerned, Texaco called me and askgd
me if we would be intcrested in purchasing the production ' from
their well) and, of course, naturally I told them that we would be,

it was set up, as far as my records are concerned, to purchase the

production when they had some.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

S
X
: Q What do you do with it then?
H ‘
H] A We move 1t to our Schugert storage.
& .
k-]
S Q Where does 1t go from there?
a ;
<
3 A Into Texas-New Mexico Pipeline.
Q ° To whose account?
A TexXaco. - .
R B .
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- Q What is the disposition of thé 01l that you are vuying
in the Schugert Pool now andg putting in your storage?
Niea
J : ; A The same arrangenent, 1t is going for Texaco.
et = 8] Ate you buying from Texaco in the Schugert Pool or from
;m g other producers?
; £ *
. 2t g g A Just a minute, please, sir, yes, sir, we are buying
[ o I~ ;
£ N from Texaco in the Schugert.
f =
%@3 &3 Q And others, or just Texaco?
. _~
_ ag g Others, yes, sir.
= v Q But as far as the Culwin area is concerned, you start |
,\‘—1 Qb .
R _} EE moving your oil, will you buy that oil from them at the well, at
1 B~ | | »
] ™ & the tanks and charge them, as you do othcr producers, a transporting
H H . R y
-9 |
;er 23 charge. and then redeliver it to Texas Company through the Texas- -
Pl ,
b~ R New Mexico Pipeline?
é“‘%‘ Wit m ’
o = MR. SETH: We believe that's a legal problem. The
{rf :E mechanics 'he knows, but I think you are getiing into a legal
: L}
= b

question here,
Q Well, do you pay the Texaco for the oil you take in the

Culwin Pool uhder this arrangement when you étart taking it?

DEARNLE
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A Well, yes, sir.

~d

On the same basis as you handle any other producer's olj
Primarily, yes, sir.

Then you sell it back to them?

P o = o

That's correct.
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r‘ Q At the pipeline? A" Yes, sir.

MR. CAMPEEL:L: 1 velleve that's ajl,
MR, PORTER: Aunyone else lave a question? The_witness
my be excused,
(Witness excused, )
MR. PORTER: Do you have another question, Mr., Sethe
MR. SETH: Just one.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION OF
MR. McPHERSON

BY MR, SETH:

Q Would you namé.the other_opérators from whom you are
purchasing in the Schugert?

A Jack Plemmons Drilling Company, Stout and Dodson,
Téxaco, Incorporated in the Schugert Field, Texaco, Incorporated
another lease in the Schugert Field, Three States Natural Gas Com-
ﬁany in the West Lusk, Thfee States Natural Qas Company in the
Lusk, Three States Natural gas Company also in %he Lusk.

RECROSS EXAMINATION

DY MR, PAYNE:

Q Mr. McPherson, in view.of the fact that you purchase
from a nﬁmber of operators in\the Schugert Pool, why‘are you re-
luctant to purchase the 01l in the Culwin Pool from other operaton
than Texaco? | |

A What was that again, Mr. Payne?
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pf oll?

‘BY MR. SETH:

Q Ir view of the fact thal you do purchase the oll of
othier operators than Texaco in the Schugert Pool, why are you re-
luectant to purchase from other operators in the Culwin Pool?

A I am not reiluctant, Ir. Payne, I would be glad to pur-
chase the production, Mr, Payne, 1f 1 cou}d market it.

Q You have a market for so much oil from the Culiwin Pool?

A I believe, and I am not too for sure about this because

it is a contract arrangement which is out of my department, but asg
I understand it, these areas ére set up on a lease baslis and

orders for me to purchase more production from another lease, ar-

rangements have to-be made with our marketing outlet.

Q What you are saying, as I understand it then, is that yqur

ultimate purchaser from you, Texaco, arranges to buy such procduc-

tion from you as comes from certain leases only, not a total volun

A That's correct.
;MR' PAYNE: Thank you.
MR. PORTER: Mr. Seth, do yov have another question?
MR. SETH: Just one more.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

Q You sell to other purchasers than Texaco in New Mexico,
don't you?

A Yes, we do. )
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RECROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, PORTER:

s E
LD

Have you offered your oil for sale to Sinclair in tnis

v

their oi}¢ﬁo whoever will buy it at a reasonable price at a reasor-

e = arca?
. 3
- z A No, sir, I haven't, because my closest facilities, as I
‘ % .
el o 2 have previously stated, are with Texaco in the Schugert Field, andg g
e £ ' - |
' H by - - g
: - as yet I have not received an answer from Texaco. * ;
} - & MR. CAMPBELL: Let me ask a question there.
: . =
‘ e A BY MR. CAMPBELL:
g = .
B e 90 Q Is the storage -in the Schugert Field owned by Texaco or
i ’ ": Q . ' )
A by McWood?
1 >
: 5{7 (n'ed A - No, sir, by McVicod.
% el Q . >
Y 23 Q Texaco has no interest in the storage facilities? 3
ju o=
{f‘ A No, sir, not to my knowledge, they do not.
i"n4 & ' , :
- E MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a question?
P MR. CAMPBELL: I would like to make a statement.
=
P~ _
L €2} MR. PCRTER: Mr. McPhersoun, you may be excused. Mr,
5 -
¢ < o Camnhell,
iﬂ% RS & ' ;
s 3 -t ;é ; MR, CAMPBELL: If the Commissinn please, while obviously
S »iﬁ" . Q )4 2 ) N . :
zt}‘ o the immediate concern of the people that I represent is to seil
. .o
. =
' g
z

able transportation ceost, it seems vo us that the situation that

?ppears here is going to become more prevelant as companies purchﬁse

P

‘01l in this faslhiion for transportation to a .pipeiine, and subseqnant'
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resale ¢o other bPurcrasers rop transportation Shrough a bipelineg,

The inereased Nominationsg of Cactus and ileYlood and Permian
and other trucking Concerns make it apparcent that thig bractice
growing, This Provides anp outlet rop 01l which othernise might
not be available, To that extent ig Certainly is beneficial to
the.producers. J{owever, it seems that whepe a trucking concern
purchasing at the we1: fortransportation for any distance to a

Pipeline, ultimate Pipeline, ang for sale %o & purchaserwuo is

are, in fact, ag Mr, McPherson Seems to feel, that they are common”

purchasers and the common Purchaser get should apply to them,
To the same extent, it Seems to yg that in g Situation such
as exists here whepe Sinclair ig taking the oi3 from Cactys and

Texaco intende apparently ultimately to take it from McWood, that

by the Same token, Sinclaip and Te; common Purchasers

iR
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. you arc rignt: up against the statutory proinlvition against a pro-
ducer who is also a purchascr, discrlulnating in favor of his own

production.

L - 2 . . L o ] ] 1 3
- po 5 It seems to me this is rathner a serious matter which can havg

©

Vo $

‘\" z some far-reaching consequences. Ve believe that the Conmission

\:’ l r g .
;& z should require Cactis, which apparently is the only common pu.-
o

chaser there until McWood starts to take cil, should require Cactys,

t
o

as a common purchaser, to purchase oil ratably in this pool from

S

all producers and should also define Sinclair as a common pur-

»

FRpTSTS—

i

_chaser of oil from the Culwin Pool. I do not belleve that pur-
chasing companies should be permittéd to insulate themselves from
the obligations of the common purchasers'! statute by making ar-

rangements with btrucking concerns to buy the oil and resell it to

them at the pipeline.

%4r

- We also feel that in view of this sitw tion and with regard

to the two Hale wells which hawe been on the proration schedule

SN

since January, that those wells are entitled-to back allowable fox

|

b

™o f
DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

Y 8 the period of time they were unable to have a market when the off4 »
R oy set wells were producing and selling oil.
i u MR, PORTER: MWMr. Seth.
Ll — £
i ra, RN & MR, SETH: We would like to ask if the Commission pleasd
: L 2 : , ,
) < ; g
5 « - that McWood be dismissed from the case. I think the evidence sho*s .
R , o i - :
e clearly that McWood is not purchasing in the Culwin Pool. For thét
”‘335 reason it is not a common purchaser as defined in the statute in
-
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the Culwin Pool. Ve don'i ask for any jmacdiate ruling on the
movion. The Commission can consider that with the merits,

MR, PORTER: Mr. Seth, the Commission; in its deliber-
ations in this case, will certainly consider your motion for dis-
missal of HMclWood in this case. ¢ appears from Hhe testimony herd
this morning that Cactus does have the primary obligation because
of the fact that McWood has not and is not at this time a pur-

chaser in the pool.

Does anyohe have anything further to offer? We will %take

‘che case under advisement, and I would like to announce before we

take up the next case that there are two cases which will be calld
today, they are not listed on the docket. These cases were con-
tinued from an Examiner Hearing and we didn't‘have time to get
tﬂem on the docket. Case 1891 1s an application by Val R. Reese
and AssoCiates for the extention ofbthe Escrito Pool in the San
Juan- Peol and for pool rules.

I have been advised by counsel of the applicant that he will
move for dismissal in that case, and the Casz 1915 which is an
application of Redfert and Heafé for the creation of a pool in the
San Juan Basin, which is nearr;ié Escrito Pool. That case will
probably be heard. At ieas’ it will be called and the applicant

T e o

We will take up next Case 1917.
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foregoing and attached Transcript of Procesedinge before the Hew

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
COUNTY OF DBERNAUILLO

)
) s8
)

T, ADA DEARNIEY. Court Reporter, do hereby certify that the

Mexico Cil Conservation Commlission at Santa e, Hew Mexico, is a
true and correct record to the best of my knowledge, skill and
abilitg.

IN WITNRSS WIEREOF I have affixed my hand and notarial seal

this 28th day of March, 1960,

e
(7
ary Publlic

Not - Court 1 orter|
/
My conuiission expires:
June 19, 1963.
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